At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 9th February 2009 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)

   Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   Mr. R Bass

               Mr. A Forrest
               Mr. A Parry

   Mrs.V. Swinburn
               Cllr A Davies
   



   Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)
Apologies:  Apologies were received from   Mr. D. Hull, Mrs J Plante, Mr. M. Wedd, Ms. M. Davies, Cllr. A Tarbuck
Declaration of Interests: Mr P Simmonds (Affordable Housing).
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th January 2009 having been circulated, were approved, proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Forrest and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters arising:
Revised date of meeting: The Chairman reported that the meeting had been changed from the 2nd February due to the adverse weather conditions on that day.

Vicarage Green:  It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Forrest and resolved to continue to employ Smart Cut to maintain the Vicarage Green, the Play area and highway verges as necessary.
Jenny Taylor had asked about whether the drainage of the playing field could be improved. The clerk to ask Smart Cut for a quote to “spike” the field.

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mr Drinkwater had accepted the post of Parish Paths Warden and had been invited to attend a parish council meeting on completion of his induction.
The village shop required more copies of the footpaths plan. The clerk to obtain quotes from Pace Printing for 100, 200 and 300 copies.

Highways: Mr Bass submitted a letter from Mrs T Walsh concerning safety issues on the B4204 near Broadheath Foods. A copy letter was also submitted relating to an accident claim relating to a dangerous pothole on the B4204 opposite Frogmore, WR2 6RG.
Mr Simmonds reported that he had together with Mr Wedd and the clerk met Cllr. Davies and Jon Fraser from County Highways to look at the areas of concern on the B4204. The number of accidents, poor road surface, inadequate drainage (particularly the blocked / inadequate culvert near the entrance to Broadheath Foods and overgrown footways was pointed out. Mr Fraser agreed to get back on these issues. He has reported that the speed limit on this section of road will not be reviewed for 12 months. The clerk to ask for a response on the other issues and forward a copy of the letters from Mrs Walsh and Mr Baker to emphasise the degree of local concern.
Mr Simmonds expressed concern that the new pick up points being used by the school bus raised safety concerns. The stop at the end of Frenchlands Lane blocked visibility, the one opposite Heath Nurseries on Martley Road resulted in parent’s cars being parked dangerously and there was a very narrow footpath leading to the stop at the entrance to Partridge Lane. The clerk to write to school transport asking for the operator to revert to original bus stops, with copies to Alwyn Davies, and the Governor leading the school travel plan, Mrs. Pat Owen 

Allotments: Mr Forrest reported that Eddie Leighton had agreed to rotavate the land near the scout hut to create an additional 4 plots at a cost of £40. He suggested that a gate should be provided to enable the pre school play group to access their plot directly thereby reducing any potential hazards crossing the allotments
The issue of motorcycles using the allotments was discussed and the clerk was asked to order a “no motorcycles” sign to fix to the gates to enable the police to take action.

Anti Social Behaviour: The police had responded to issues raised at the previous police surgery.
Affordable Housing:  Mrs Beard reported that Mr Boulton had indicated that slow progress was being made.
Parish Plan:  Mr. Simmonds thanked the Clerk for his hard work in setting up the Parish Council web site which had been one of the aims in the plan to improve communication with residents.
Village Hall:  Nothing to report.
Cllr Davies report: Cllr Davies advised that the application for a positive activities grant had been successful.  He reported that Peachley Lane was due to be closed for highway works for 5 days from 16th March. The meeting of Worcestershire County Council had approved a budget increase of 2.94%. Residents in Hallow were setting up an Action Group to oppose the SWJCS proposed development. Cllr Davies indicated that he thought the proposed Rapid Transit bus route required the construction of a Park and Ride site at Crown East island. 
The Parish Lengthsman Scheme: The clerk presented a report on the Parish Lengthsman Scheme. A letter had been sent to the council’s insurers asking them to clarify whether the liabilities indicated in the lengthsman contact would be covered. The clerk to contact adjoining parish to obtain feedback on the scheme.
Joint Core Strategy and Regional Spatial Strategy: There was some discussion about the SWJCS proposals and the need to complete the Worcester ring road. Cllr Davies suggested that following the approval of the Bosch development east of the city there was a precedent for further development there which would take some pressure off the Broadheath area. It was proposed by Mr Forrest, seconded Mr Bass and resolved that the Chief Executive of Malvern Hills District Council be asked to attend a parish council meeting to answer queries on the SWJCS proposals.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation: Nothing to report. Members of the public reported potholes and flooding problems on the B4204 in the vicinity of  Heath Nursery and Broadheath Foods – these will be reported to highways
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. Malvern Hills Partnership – Invitation to Malvern Hills Children’s and Young Peoples Seminar on Friday 27th Feb – Mr Bass to attend

2. MHDC – Invitation to “Building a better future for the district” 5th Feb Malvern, 12th Feb Kempsey – Mr Simmonds and Mr Wedd had attended the Upton meeting.

3. MHDC – Rough Sleeping Survey – This was not thought to be an issue but the Clerk was asked to respond after the due date.

4. Cllr Alwyn Davies – Community Leadership for Health Fund 24th Feb, Broadheath Village Hall – Mr Forrest to attend.

Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
Planning Applications :
	
	
	
	

	Application No.
	Address
	Type of works
	
	Last date for 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	comments

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/02043/FUL
	Frenchlands Stables
	Proposed temporary siteing
	No comment

	
	
	Frenchlands Lane
	of residential mobile home for equestrian worker
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00121/FUL
	Peachley Court 
	Use of part of building for 
	The signs at the 


	
	
	Business Park,
	single class 4 ATL MOT Testing Bay associated
	original entrance should be removed and 
	

	
	
	Peachley Lane
	works and consequential
	the tenants asked to
	

	
	
	
	
	repairs
	
	use the new entrance 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	onto the B4204
	

	Confirmation of Tree Preservation Orders
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	436 (2008)
	Groups of oaks behind Green Hedges, Sundown, 
	No comment

	
	
	Maplehurst, Orchard Bungalow and High Oaks, 
	

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	439 (2008)
	Torrington
	
	3 oak trees adjacent to 
	No comment 

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	roadside boundary
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	440 (2008)
	Temple Laugherne 
	Oak adjacent to sewage tanks 
	No comment

	
	
	Farm
	
	at SO824560 and oak south 
	

	
	
	
	
	of sewage tanks
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decision Notices
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01828/FUL
	8 Peachley Gardens
	Proposed bedroom and 
	
	Approved

	
	
	
	
	ensuite to front of dwelling 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	with entrance hall and conservatory to rear
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01908/FUL
	Beech House
	Proposed 2 storey rear
	
	Approved

	
	
	Boadheath Common
	extension single storey 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	garage new porch and new garage roof
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Finance:      
a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:


1. Mike Davis – Print 12 copies of village design statement     - £19.20

2. Peter King – Clean out allotment ditch 

          - £270.00
3. Ordnance Survey – Map Copying Licence


- £62.96
4. Smart Cut Ltd – Grounds maintenance, Jan 2008

 -£62.28
5. Mr M Beard – Paper for newsletter



- £47.34
6. Mr M Beard – Copying village newsletter


-£50.00
7. Martley Resource Centre – Printing part of newsletter         - £50.99
8. Lower Broadheath Womens Institute – Produce newsletter - £100.00
b) Positive Activities Grant- The clerk reported that the following had been arranged:
         1) Futsal in the primary school for boys and girls, years 4,5 & 6, followed by a tournament.

  2) Girls football, years 3,4 & 5 starting in April – can link in with Badgers

        3) 6 weeks football for boys and girls, years 1, 2 & 3 at Bransford Badgers for 6 Saturdays in February / March

         4) 4 sessions of Futsal at Dyson Perrins sports hall for village boys aged 16 to 18 years

Items 1 and 2 were for the school and although welcome would not be part of the grant scheme. Items 3 and4 were for all village children and posters were issued to be erected in the village.

c) Write Down of Fixed Assets – It was proposed by Mrs Swinburn, seconded by Mr Simmonds and resolved to accept the write down of fixed assets for 2008/2009. in the sum of  £5,263.84
d) Evening Transport Grant – Mr Forrest reported that there had been insufficient interest in the scheme to enable it to proceed.
The Common:  A meeting was held attended by Ian Bagshaw, WCC highways, Mr Wedd, Mr Simmonds and the Lord of the Manor to discuss drainage on the Common at Bell Lane. The Lord of the Manor had agreed to obtain an estimate to construct a ditch alongside Sling Lane to collect water off the common and connect to the existing pipework under Sling Lane. He would also consider digging out the ditch on the west side of Bell Lane. Mr Bagshaw agreed to investigate the blocked culvert on the east side of Bell Lane. It would either be cleaned out or rebuilt if collapsed. The Parish Council would be kept informed. The Clerk was asked to obtain an estimate off Peter King for clearing the ditch on the top side of the Common in Crown East Lane.
Web Site: The clerk reported that the web site was progressing well. In view of the weather conditions it was decided to delay taking members photographs until the next meeting. 
Any other business: Mrs Plante had forwarded correspondence from school pupils about areas of concern. This is to be discussed again at the next meeting. The Clerk to acknowledge receipt of the letters and advise the children that this will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Date of Next meeting: 2nd March 2009 at 7.30pm.                  

